
 

 
 

  

 
 

   CITY OF CHICO MEMORANDUM 
 
 

TO:  Architectural Review and Historic Preservation Board FILE:  AR 23-05 
 
DATE:  November 15, 2023        
 
FROM: Madison Driscoll Associate Planner   
 
SUBJECT:      Foothill Ranch West and East Apartments – Landscape Plans and Renderings   

  
 
At its October 4, 2023 meeting, the Architectural Review and Historic Preservation Board 
(ARHPB) conditionally approved the design of the Foothill Ranch West and East Apartments, 
with a requirement that additional details be provided at a future ARHPB meeting which: (1) 
shows the barbeque area farther from the residential properties to the south, and (2) depicts how 
the carports would appear along the streetscape of Eaton Road.  
 
The proposal consists of the construction of 29 apartment buildings with a total of 420 units on 
two separate parcels. The site is bounded by E. Eaton Road to the north and east, Ceanothus 
Avenue to the west, and a 40 foot Pacific Gas and Electric (PG&E) easement to the south.  
 
The applicant has submitted new renderings with three perspective views that illustrate the 
carports, landscaping and fencing (See Attachment A, Perspectives). The barbeque area has also 
been moved north, away from neighboring residences (see Attachment B, Landscape Plan). 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Attachments:  
 

A. Perspectives  
B. Landscape Plan 
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PREVIOUS BBQ LOCATION
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NEW BBQ LOCATION
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